MINUTES OF APRIL 14, 2004

ZBA MEETING, TOWNSHIP HALL

EASTPORT, MI

Present:  Martel, Scally, Heizer, Colvin and Keelan

Alternate Ellison

Absent:  Alternate Mouch

Audience:  3

1. Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  Roll call was taken.  All present.

2. The minutes of February 11, 2004 were reviewed.  One spelling correction was noted on page two, second paragraph, to change “trail” to “trial”.  Motion by Heizer and seconded by Colvin to accept the minutes as prepared with one spelling correction.  Motion passes 5-0.
3. Continuation of Fritz appeal 2004-04.  The Fritz’ have returned with their completed drawing.  The garage has been placed within the side and rear setback requirements but they need a variance of 15 feet to fit within the front yard requirement.  There was discussion by the Board that the garage is placed in the best possible location requiring the least amount of variance.  Finding of Fact is called for:
1. This is a legal non-conforming lot in the Eden shores subdivision number one.

2. It is an irregularly shaped parcel.  It is a corner lot with a very small, legal building footprint, therefore special conditions exist that are peculiar to the land, shape and size.
3. Literal interpretation of the Zoning Ordinance provisions would deprive the Fritz’ of property rights commonly enjoyed by other property owners in the same zone.
4. Because of the location of the septic tank and drain field and because of severe limitations of where these objects can be placed, the footprint left with which to build an accessory building is also severely limited. 

5. The design does meet the side and the rear yard set back requirements.

6. To allow the variance of 15 feet in the front yard setback recognizes the spirit and intent of the ordinance, public safety secured and justice done.

There is a motion by Heizer and seconded by Scally, that based on these Finding of Fact, the Board grant the 15-foot variance in the front yard set back.  Motion passes 5-0, roll call vote.  The Fritz’ are encouraged to approach the Zoning Administrator to make sure the measurements are correct, including overhangs, etc. before construction begins.  They are also reminded that the variance is good for one year.  Written notification will be in the mail within the next two days.

There is no business scheduled for May, therefore there will be no meeting.

The Board was informed that the DEQ would be holding a Public Hearing April 15th in the township hall regarding a request to fill wetland within the township.

Mr. Colvin, PC liaison, discussed the Zoning Ordinance amendments that were passed by the Planning Commission at last night’s meeting.

There being no more business, a motion was made by Scally and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.  

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary.        

